## PLANTING SEEDS FOR THE NEXT GENERATION

The Heirloom Seed Project & The Royal Seed Project

www.heirloomseedproject.com

## **Prayer Requests**

God's protection and blessings for the youth and young adults of missionary and ministry families

Safety and blessings for us as we travel

Missionaries, Chaplains, Pastors and their families.

Wisdom to help and to advise.

**The Royal Seed Summit** May 26 - 30, 2025

**The Heirloom Seed Summit** September 15 - 19, 2025

**Monthly Zoom Meetings** 



## Thank you for your partnership!

Thank you to all of the churches and individuals who have partnered with us in this ministry!

## **Financial Support**

We are at 83%. Praise the Lord!

Dear Friends,

God certainly has been good to us and is always deserving of our praise! We want to thank Him for His many blessings in our lives! It has been a very eventful time but also a very blessed and fruitful time in our lives and in the ministry God has given us.

Since April 1st, we have traveled many miles to seven different states. God has blessed us with meetings in West Virginia, Ohio, Iowa, and Tennessee. God also gave us an opportunity to share a little about the ministry and teach Sunday School at a church in Virginia a couple of weeks ago as we were traveling through. We were also blessed during this time to be able to visit with family in Indiana, West Virginia and N. Carolina.

We want to thank you for praying for the Royal Seed Summit! God blessed in wonderful ways and many young adults made great decisions for the Lord and received help, victory, and encouragement from God and His Word! It is truly a blessing when we get to see God work in hearts and give victory in people's lives! God blessed and 15 young adults from missionary and ministry families attended the Royal Seed Summit.

In June, we were blessed to be a part of Advanced Missionary and Chaplaincy Training with the All Points family. God really blessed in great ways during this week! We have a class for the teens every year, and this year we had 24 teenagers! What a blessing! We praise God for how He guided and worked in hearts all week long; not just in our class, but in every aspect of the meeting! We also praise Him for the safety and health He granted to everyone who attended A.M.C.T. Many families traveled many miles with no accidents! God is good!

During this month of July, Melissa and I were able to be at one of our supporting churches. God gave me opportunity to preach and share the gospel at a week-long Teen V.B.S.! God truly blessed the meeting and there were some teenagers there who dedicated their lives to live for Christ! Two others also made decisions for the Lord in their lives! To God alone be all the glory!

Please be in prayer for two big events on the horizon. The first is the Canadian Missionary Refresh Retreat that will be held in Ottawa. Melissa and I, along with several others will be traveling out on August 1st. We will have classes for the teenagers, to be a help and an encouragement to them as they are serving on the mission field and as they are preparing to one day leave home. There will be sessions for the adults each day and a service each night. Please be much in prayer for everyone who is attending and for God's victory and encouragement in each life! Also pray that we can have God's favor and for people to be saved in Canada because of this meeting.

The Heirloom Seed Summit is also quickly approaching. We are excited for the Lord's blessings as we already have several young people signed up to attend along with some new young people who have never been before! We are anticipating 40+ teenagers attending this year's Summit. Please pray that God will once again do a great work in the hearts and lives of these young people! We also ask that you would pray with us concerning the expenses of this Summit. Through God's blessing, and the generosity of churches, we only charge the missionary or ministry family about 40% - 50% of what it actually costs for a young person to attend. God has blessed in so many wonderful ways to provide every year. If you would like to give to help us with the cost of the Heirloom Seed Summit, please feel free to contact us about this need. Thank you.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support of our family and of this ministry. The need is great but God is greater!

Because of Christ, Bro. Ryan, Melissa, and Kiera Overfelt Psalm 22:30-31

P.O. Box 977 New Philadelphia, OH 44663 303-339-1035 www.allpointsbaptist.com

**Contact Information:** Ryan Overfelt 524 Southridge Circle

Crossville, TN. 38555 931-267-1817 psalm2230@gmail.com

address!! ending Church:

Please note a change of

> Cornerstone Baptist Church Pastor Mike Kerley P.O. Box 2750 Crossville, TN 38557 931-484-8476

**Support Address:** 

All Points Baptist Mission